Kirsty Ward

From:

Carol Woods

Sent:

11 April 2010 12:58

To:

Kirsty Ward

Cc:

Maureen Wood

Subject:

RE: Proposed Stopping Up of Unregistered Footpath - South Street to Fairview, West

Rainton Parish

Kirsty

I am not in favour of this footpath being stopped as many local residents have objected and I will support them.

Carol

Cllr Carol Woods Weardale House 58 Front Street Sherburn Village Durham DH6 1HB 0191 372 1810

From: Kirsty Ward

Sent: 09 April 2010 10:35

To: Carol Woods

07740928802

Subject: Proposed Stopping Up of Unregistered Footpath - South Street to Fairview, West Rainton Parish

Dear Councillor Woods,

Town and Country Planning Act 1990 Section 257 Proposed Stopping Up of Unregistered Footpath - South Street to Fairview, West Rainton Parish

I refer to my email of the 11th March concerning the above mentioned footpath closure proposal. I am anxious to progress this matter and would be grateful if you could confirm whether or not you have any comments or objection with regard to this proposal.

If I do not hear from you by 26th April 2010 I will assume that you have no objection.

Yours sincerely.

Kirsty Ward Rights of Way Orders Officer

Durham County Council
Access and Rights of Way
Regeneration and Economic Development
County Hall
Durham
DH1 5UL

telephone: 0191 3833381

website: http://www.durham.gov.uk/prow

WEST RAINTON AND LEAMSIDE PARISH COUNCIL

Michelle Collins Clerk to the Parish Council Tel: 0191 3842683 7 Grassdale Durham DH1 2AF

Email: westraintonparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk

Kirsty Ward Rights of Way Orders Officer Durham County Council County Hall Durham DH1 5UQ

5th April 2010

Dear Sirs

T&C Planning Action 1990 Section 257
Proposed stopping up of unregistered footpath - South Street to Fair View West
Rainton Parish

Thank you for your letter of 11 March the contents of which we note. We have canvassed the opinions of the residents of the village and it is clear to say that there is considerable support in the village for the footpath to remain open. There is also support for the footpath to be closed. We therefore state that there are objections to the Order being made.

As this is such an important issue to the residents of the village would it be possible for a local public enquiry to be made prior to any decisions being made.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours faithfully,

Michelle Collins

Clerk to the Parish Council